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Call to Order

The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, January
25, 2016 at the Concord Township Administrative Building. Chairman Bart Johnson called
the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. The roll was called and attending were Trustees Jason
Haney, Joe Garrett, and Bart Johnson.

Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Haney seconded to approve the minutes from the
previous meeting January 11, 2016, with one change noted. Vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes,
Johnson-yes.

Public Input

Mike Darling of Rumpke spoke to the Trustees regarding the trash contract decision.
He stated Rumpke has been around for a long time in the Township, and their customer
service means a lot, even though they were not the lowest bid. He said the low bid would
not be low forever.

Old Business

Trash Contract: The trash contract decision was discussed. The Trustees received
more positive correspondence since the public input meeting, and felt they would be
disappointing the community if they did not do a contract. Mr. Garrett contacted the
Prosecutor’s office and was told a trash contract cannot be placed on a ballot per Ohio
Revised Code. Mr. Haney stated the township went to the residents twice, once as an
informal survey, and once as a township-wide postcard mailing, and about 85% of the
residents were in favor both times.

Therefore, Mr. Garrett moved to enter into contract negotiations for township-wide
trash and recycling service with Republic Waste. Mr. Haney seconded the motion. Upon roll
call vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

Comprehensive Land Use Plan: Mr. Johnson noted a very good work session was
held on January 16, 2016 with the Zoning Commission regarding the draft Comprehensive
Plan (the “Plan”). Productive discussion was held, and the following consensus reached for
Plan revisions:

--Density maximum at two units per acre gross, minus existing road right-of ways and
road easements, to be defined in the Comprehensive Plan, with deductions capped at ten
percent (less gross), and to incorporate into neighborhood plans increased density (up to
two) for condo type units. A development would still need to meet zoning regulation
incentives to get additional density up to two units per acre.

--Other minor changes include the striking of the Hyatts Road open ground section,
and the amendment/reflection that the City of Columbus now owns the property at the
southeast corner of Dublin and Home Roads. The Trustees would still like to encourage
commercial/retail use on the site if the City of Columbus does not need the entire plot for a
water treatment facility.

Mr. Haney moved to approve the Comprehensive Plan with revisions as noted above.
Mr. Garrett seconded the motion. Upon roll call vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

In addition, Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Haney seconded that the Buckeye Valley
elementary school site (north of Bellpoint) be addressed in the new Comprehensive Plan.
Vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

As a matter of record, the Board of Trustees thanked the Plan citizen committee,
Regional Planning Commission, and Zoning Commission for all their time and effort putting
together the updated Plan.

New Business
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Applying for an Ohio Public Works Commission grant was considered for the
improvement and widening of Clark Shaw Road. Metro Development hopes to have sewer
and subdivision roads completed by October 2016 for Clarkshaw Moors and the two
adjoining developments. Heavy truck use of Clark Shaw Road will take place during that
time. The township can apply for the OPWC grant in 2016 for approval in 2017, or apply in
2017 for approval in 2018. To avoid damage to new road improvements, the Trustees tabled
the grant application until they have a better idea when the heavy truck traffic will subside.

Zoning Department

Zoning Inspector Ric Irvine reported four permits were issued in December and five in
January. The total permits for 2015 were 117 (about 30% for new homes).

The new zoning fee schedule is now in effect.

Mr. Irvine has received several questions from people interested in building in Lucy
Depp. Since the lots are irregular sizes, there is not much the township can do unless people
first get approval for septic from the county health department, then file with the Board of
Zoning Appeals for a lot variance.

Operations Director

Fire Chief and Operations Director, Todd Cooper, reported the following:

--The trash contract was discussed with Shawnee Hills’ Clerk (Shirley). They may be
interested in joining Concord if the contract was written to allow add-ons.

--The annual appointment of members to the Volunteer Firefighters Dependent Fund
Board was held. Mr. Johnson moved to appoint Trustees Garrett and Haney to the Board.
Mr. Garrett seconded the motion. Vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

—Correspondence was received from a resident about Del-co’s excavating work on
Home Road. Could a walking path be installed along Home Road above the new water lines?
Mr. Garrett responded that the head of Olentangy/Liberty Trails approached Del-co, but
their easement is only for underground work, not above ground. To install a path across the
properties, easements (above ground) would be needed from each homeowner. If
easements were obtained, the township may be interested in putting in a path, but crossing
the pond would be cost prohibitive. Mr. Johnson noted a path from Tree Lake Boulevard to
the Concord/Liberty line could be done by Concord Township.

—-Mr. Garrett would like to formally invite Del-co to attend a meeting to discuss water
availability in the township and water pressure along US 42.

--Chief Cooper proposed the hiring of Dr. Dennis Bambach to continue as EMS
director for 2016. Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Haney seconded to hire Dr. Bambach as 2016
EMS director for an annual fee of $10,000. Vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

--Chief Cooper requested Certified Rescue Tech training at BGSU for permanent part-
time firefighters Beau Hammock and Josh Hall. The training is 200 hours (27 hours as
educational on-duty), at a cost of $2,900 per person, from March to August 2016. Since the
employees are part-time and the cost is high, the Trustees discussed how to protect the
training investment with a tuition payback. Mr.-Garrett moved to approve Certified Rescue
Tech training for firefighters Hammock and Hall, at a cost of $2,900 each, with a tuition
payback agreement as follows: If the two firefighters do not stay employed by the township
for forty shifts minimum per year, the tuition is paid back 100% if leave within one year, 66%
within two years, 33% within three years. Mr. Haney seconded the motion. Vote: Haney-
yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

--The township building was rented six times within two days last week, and a
programmable locking system and options were discussed. More details to come.

--Delaware County has reserved the Concord Park ball fields for their annual softball
tournament August 27-28, 2016.

—Chief noted firefighter Ben Thomas is off until May due to an off-duty injury.
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—A complaint was received regarding an ice jam at the storm drain on Fairfield Lakes.
The road department will evaluate to ensure correct fall of concrete when it melts.

--The March Trustees meeting is scheduled the same evening the Elections board
needs to set up for voting. The meeting will be held, but moved to a different room.

--Dates for the 2016 Fall Festival were discussed, possibly October 1 or 15.

--The webmaster is in the process of adding new Trustees Jason Haney to the
website. A photo is needed.

--Chief noted EMS Coordinator Jim Reed has stepped down from his position. The
position has been opened for interviews.

--Two quotes were received from Frontier for the new fire station phone system,
$11,404.52 with and $9,387.34 without wiring installed. it was noted Frontier is also moving
the pole for the township. Other expenses for the fire station that are not included in the
construction bid were discussed, including architect, septic, and appliances.

Fiscal Officer Jill Davis shared correspondence received from the following:

--The Trustees were invited to the Delaware County Habitat for Humanity's 56th
Home Dedication Ceremony for the Kroninger Family on Saturday, January 30, 2016 at 3:00
pm at 55 David Street, Delaware, OH.

--Another email was received in favor of a trash contract to benefit the community.

--The property tax invoice was received for the new fire station property at 7990
Dublin Road. The tax exemption filed last year was acknowledged by the County Auditor's
office, but not approved yet by the State. The County advised Mrs. Davis not to pay.

Financial

Chairman Johnson certified the Fiscal Officer provided current financial reports for
the township. The current Cash Summary by Fund balances are: General Fund
$4,277,482.93, and all Special Revenue Funds $5,609,371.58.

The Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the
treasury to pay the bills. Therefore, Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Haney seconded to approve
pending purchase orders, vouchers, and warrants #1457-1464, 11687-11728, all totaling
$280,308.35. Vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.

As there was no further business, Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Haney seconded to

adjourn. Vote: Haney-yes, Garrett-yes, Johnson-yes.
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January 25, 2016

CONCORD TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES MEETING
AGENDA
ROLL CALL

APPROVE MINUTES

PUBLIC INPUT

OLD BUSINESS
Trash Contract
Adopt Comprehensive Plan

NEW BUSINESS

ZONING INSPECTOR

FIRE DEPARTMENT / OPERATIONS DIRECTOR
Fire Station Bid Openings 2:00pm

Fiscal Officer

PAY BILLS — certify fiscal officer has provided financial records and I need a
motion to pay bills, and approve pending warrants, purchase orders and blanket
certificates.

ADJOURN
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The Concord Township Records Commission held its annual meeting on Monday,
January 25, 2016 at the Concord Township Administrative Building. Chairman Bart Johnson
called the meeting to order at 9:25 pm. The roll was called; in attendance was Trustee Bart
Johnson and Fiscal Officer Jill Davis."

Discussion was held on the township records eligible for disposal in 2016. Mr.
Johnson moved and Mrs. Davis seconded to approve records disposal per the township's
approved records retention schedule. Vote: Johnson-yes, Davis-yes.

As there was no further business, Mr. Johnson moved and Mrs. Davis seconded to
adjourn. Vote: Johnson-yes, Davis-yes.
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Fiscal Oﬁi’cer, Jill Davis Trustess Chairman, Bart Johnson |




